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2006 is quite the celebratory year.  This year marks the beginning of AALL’s Centennial cele-
bration.  Watch for announcements from AALL officials or check the AALL web site to see 
what events and activities are on the calendar.  We offer congratulations to Cornell Winston, 
newly elected member of AALL Executive Board.  Cornell (SCALL President, 2002-2003) will 
serve a three-year term beginning July 2006. Finally, the Executive Board celebrates the com-
pletion of its review of the SCALL Policy and Procedure Handbook revisions.  I wish to thank 
Larry Meyer for taking the time and effort to revise the original 1995 handbook.  I want to ex-
press my very deep appreciation to my fellow Board members for spending numerous weekend 
and evening sessions to complete this project.  We anticipate publishing it on the web site very 
soon.   
 
Registration packets for the Third All California Joint Institute have been mailed out.  This 
joint Institute, Capitol Resources: Gateway to California Business Regulation, will be held 
March 30 – April 1, 2005 at the Holiday Inn Capitol Plaza.  The program offers a wide range of 
interesting and engaging speakers.  Patrick Meyer, Institute co-chair provides you more de-
tails elsewhere in this newsletter.  We are also delighted to have Mary Alice Baish, AALL’s As-
sistant Washington Affairs Representative, as our AALL VIP guest and luncheon speaker.  
Several pre-Institute workshops are scheduled on March 30 in the afternoon and on March 31 
in the morning.  The Council of California County Law Librarians will hold a legislative work-
shop; LexisNexis will sponsor a workshop on time management and personal organization 
skills; Thomson West will sponsor a workshop on employment practices; and we have a Techni-
cal Services workshop.  Please don’t hesitate to check our web site for more details:  

http://www.aallnet.org/chapter/scall/Institute.htm. 
(continued on page 7) 
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A few days ago, I attended a meeting for prospective mid-
dle school students at my son’s school. (Yes, for those of 
you who know my son, Drew just turned 11.) It was a sort 
of pre-orientation for this year’s incoming middle school 
students and their parents. One of the teachers referred to 
middle school as a boot camp for high school. He talked 
about organization and time management skills—life 
skills that are expected of the students to help them 
through middle school and prepare them for high school 
(and eventually, college).  
 
Organization and time management skills--as librarians, 
you'd think that we’ve got those mastered. In fact, excel-
lent organization and time management skills are a 
"must-have" for us; yet, I believe there is always room for 
improvement. What better way to start a new year than to 
improve on these skills? 
 
Co-incidentally, this year’s All-California Joint Institute 
will include a pre-Institute workshop entitled “Getting 
Things Done,” sponsored by Lexis Nexis. Of course, this is 
just one of the many interesting programs that will be 
presented. Patrick Meyer, our Vice President and Insti-
tute Chair, talks more about the Institute and its enticing 
program offerings in his article on page 3.  
 
Going back to the pre-orientation meeting that I attended 
with my soon-to-be middle schooler, someone said the 
teachers are there to help students with their academic 
skills, not their social skills. Social skills I understood to 
mean, "people skills." Unfortunately, this does not seem to 
be taught in school, but nevertheless is expected of the 
students to learn and develop on their own.  

(continued on page 9) 

 
 

 
We welcome the submission of any articles of interest to 
the law library community.  Contact Victoria Williamson, 
SCALL Newsletter Editor, at williamv@ulv.edu. 
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3rd All-California Joint Institute Promises  
Something for Everyone 

 
by Patrick  Meyer 

SCALL Vice-President and Institute Chair 
patrick.meyer@Ils.edu 

All roads lead to Sacramento on Friday, March 31st and 
Saturday, April 1st, for the premier law librarian meeting 
of 2006: the 3rd All-California Joint Institute, to be held at 
the Holiday Inn Capitol Plaza.  If you haven’t already done 
so, you’ll want to mark your calendar and make plans to 
attend both the Institute and one of the four pre-Institute 
workshops. 
 
Institute registration for members is $110 before March 
2nd.  The registration packet will contain registration de-
tails for the Institute as well as the four pre-Institute 
workshops.  Watch for the packet in early February.  
Online registration will also be available, and instructions 
will be included in the registration packet. 
 
Confirmed programs include Regulating California Water: 
The Oil of the 21st Century, presented by David Sandino, 
Senior Attorney, Office of Chief Counsel, Department of 
Water Resources; Enforcement of California Securities 
Laws: Protecting the Public, presented by Tom Greene, 
Chief Assistant Attorney General, California Attorney 
General’s Office; The Pitfalls of Regulatory Research, pre-
sented by members of Legislative Intent Service; a legisla-
tive advocacy program titled Effective Advocacy: Tips, 
Techniques and Examples, presented by Tim Coggins, 
AALL Government Relations Committee Chair and Associ-
ate Dean for Library and Information Services and Profes-
sor of Law at the University of Richmond School of Law 
Library; a legislative research program presented by Jan 
Raymond of Raymond Legislative Research and Carolina 
Rose of Legislative Research, Inc.; and 45 Web Sites in 45 
Minutes, presented by Jenni Kanji of Lexis Nexis and our 
very own Cindy Chick of Latham & Watkins.  Mary Alice 
Baish, AALL Associate Washington Affairs Representa-
tive, will be the Saturday luncheon speaker. 
 
In addition to the quality programs, there are four wonder-
ful pre-Institute workshops planned.  Watch for specific 
workshop registration instructions in the Institute regis-
tration packet that will arrive in February.  Information on 
the workshops follows: 
 
The Council of California County Law Librarians (CCCLL) 
is presenting a workshop on Thursday, March 30th, from 
1:00 pm to 4:30 pm, titled Behind the Politics: Knowing 
What Makes Your Legislators Tick Helps Your Talk.  Ex-

pected speakers are Dr. Ken Haycock, Professor and Direc-
tor, San Jose State University Library & Information 
School; Dian Black, founder and Director of Calegislation 
and California Domestic Violence Resource Center; and 
Michael Corbett, lobbyist. 
 
There is a Technical Services workshop on Friday, March 
31st, from 9:00 am to noon.  Expected topics and speakers 
are: Latest Developments in RDA, presented by Kathy 
Winzer, Stanford Law School Library; and Electronic Re-
sources—Licensing, Acquisitions, Cataloging, presented by 
Marlene Bubrick, Loyola Law School Library. 
 
Lexis Nexis will present Getting Things Done, on Thurs-
day, March 30th, from 1:00 pm to 5:00 pm, which concerns 
time management and personal organization skills. 
 
The Thomson West workshop, titled West Librarian MBA: 
Practical Employment Practices for the Library Manager, 
will be held on Friday, March 31st, from 9:00 am to noon. 
 
People are talking about our Friday night event, a sunset 
dinner riverboat cruise down the Sacramento River, from 
7:00 pm to 9:00 pm.  You may check out some of the river’s 
scenery, as well as all information on the Institute, on the 
Institute website at: 
 

www.aallnet.org/chapter/scall/institute.htm. 
 

Don’t forget to periodically check the Institute blog, which 
is available at the same URL. 
 
See you in the Capitol! 
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Minutes of the SCALL Executive Board 
October 18, 2005 

U.S.C. Law Library 

A regular meeting of the SCALL Executive Board was held 
on Tuesday, October 18, 2005 at USC Law Library.  Board 
members present were:  Pauline Aranas, President; Patrick 
Meyer, Vice-President/President-Elect; Jessica Wimer, 
Treasurer; Jim Senter, Secretary; Jennifer Berman, Past 
President; Tom Fleming, Board Member; and Paul 
Moorman, Board Member.  
 
A quorum being present, the meeting was called to order at 
4:15 p.m. 
 
 
I.   Approval of June 29, 2005 Board Meeting Minutes 
 
Jim distributed copies of the minutes of the June 29, 2005 
Board meeting.  Tom moved to dispense with the reading of 
the minutes, and Patrick seconded.  There being no discus-
sion, a vote was called and the motion was approved.  Jen-
nifer moved to accept the minutes as submitted, Paul sec-
onded, and the motion was approved. 
 
 
II.   Treasurer’s Report 
 
Jessica distributed the Treasurer’s report, showing total 
assets of $42,984.83, as of October 14, 2005.  Discussion of 
the budget was tabled to later in this meeting.  Paul moved 
to accept the Treasurer’s report as submitted, Jennifer sec-
onded, and the motion was approved. 
 
 
III.   Secretary’s Report 
  
 There was no report. 
 
 
IV.   President’s Report 
  
AALL Education Summit 
At the President’s request, Jennifer reported on the AALL 
Education Summit in Chicago, which she attended as the 
Association’s representative.  The conference was well at-
tended, with about sixty delegates from AALL chapters and 
special interest sections.  The conference was very produc-
tive, and the focus was on what AALL could do to bring 
educational and professional development opportunities to 
members who do not attend the annual meeting.  To that 
end, AALL will act as a clearinghouse for such opportuni-
ties, and will offer an Education Calendar on AALLnet, in-
cluding links to non-AALL events; will provide grants, 

technical assistance, including webinars; and will repack-
age and distribute annual meeting materials for use by lo-
cal chapters.   For the first time, special interest sections 
will be allowed to create and run programming at the an-
nual meeting concurrent with AALL programming. 
 
Lifetime Membership 
Pauline requested that Charlie Dyer and Richard Iamele 
be nominated for Lifetime Membership at tonight’s Asso-
ciation meeting. 
 
VIP 
The Board should consider possible candidates to attend 
next year’s AALL annual meeting as our VIP guest. 
 
 
V.  Vice-President/President Elect’s Report 
 
Patrick reported that plans for the Third Joint Institute 
are moving along well.  Several programs  have been con-
firmed so far:  Regulating California Water: The Oil of the 
21st Century (David Sandino, Senior Attorney, Office of 
Chief Counsel, Department of Water Resources) Enforce-
ment of California Securities Laws: Protecting the Public 
(Tom Greene, Chief Assistant Attorney General, California 
Attorney General's Office), Regulatory Research 
(Legislative Intent Service), and Legislative Research (Jan 
Raymond & Carolina Rose).  Lexis & Westlaw will each 
have a pre-conference workshop.  A Technical Services 
workshop is tentatively scheduled for Friday morning, and 
there will also be a CCCLL legislative history workshop, 
possibly on Thursday afternoon. 
 
Jennifer moved to accept the Vice-President’s report, Tom 
seconded, and the motion was approved. 
 
 
VI.  Committee Reports 
 
The Board received and read all committee reports, and 
those reports are filed with the minutes of this meeting.  
Jennifer moved to accept all committee reports as submit-
ted, Tom seconded, and the motion was approved. 
 
 
VII. Association Finances 
 
a) Budget requests for committees 

(continued on page 7) 
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Minutes of the SCALL Executive Board 
(continued from page 5) 

The Board discussed the committee budget requests for the 
2005-2006 year. 
 
b) Approval of 2005-2006 Budget 
Jessica presented her analysis of the SCALL budget, show-
ing how much the association needs to operate on a minimal 
basis, as a baseline for future reference.  She also presented 
the proposed budget for 2005-2006, which includes all the 
committee budget requests.  Last year’s budget was $33,145, 
income was $35,494.75, and expenditures totaled $29,507.52.  
The budget proposed for 2005-2006 totals $34,950.  The pro-
posed budget is filed with the minutes of this meeting. 
 
Paul moved to approve the budget as proposed.  Tom sec-
onded, and the motion carried. 
 
VII. New Business 
 
ICYIP 
The ICYIP committee reported that because many founda-
tions will only make grants directly to charitable organiza-
tions and not to umbrella groups, the Inner City Youth In-
ternship Program has lost a major donor, Washington Mu-
tual, as well as other potential grantors.  The Committee is 
seeking foundations that will still donate to nonprofits under 
fiscal sponsorship, but would also like to investigate the pos-
sibility of becoming a self-governing 501(c)3 entity.   
 
Paul moved that the Board encourage the Inner City Youth 
Internship Program Committee to 
explore the option of becoming a 501(c)3 organization and to 
examine its implications to SCALL  
and as a SCALL committee.  Tom seconded the motion, and 
the motion was passed.  
 
 Jennifer moved that the meeting be adjourned.  Tom sec-
onded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. The 
meeting was adjourned at 6:20 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jim Senter 
SCALL Secretary 

President’s Column (cont.) 
(continued from page 1) 

The Grants Committee has funding to offer a limited number 
of grants to attend the joint Institute.  Please watch for an-
nouncements from Judi Bikel, Grants Committee chair or 
check the web site. 
 
New SCALL members now have an additional opportunity to 
receive grant funding for the AALL Annual Meeting.  For 
each AALL Annual Meeting & Conference, AALL underwrites 
one free full registration for a number of chapters on a rotat-
ing basis. This year SCALL is eligible to grant a registration 
award to a new SCALL Member.  Please contact Grants Com-
mittee chair Judi Bikel for further information or visit the 
SCALL web site to obtain a grant application: 

http://www.aallnet.org/chapter/scall/pdf/scallgrant.pdf. 

NOTE:  ADDITIONAL MOTIONS MADE AND BUSI-
NESS CONDUCTED BY EMAIL 
 
During the Association dinner meeting on Oct. 18, 2005, 
David McFadden moved that Charlie Dyer and Richard 
Iamele be awarded Lifetime Membership in SCALL, in rec-
ognition of their years of exemplary service to the Associa-
tion.  Elizabeth LaMartine seconded.  The motion passed 
unanimously. 

www.calinfo.net
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Editor’s Notes (cont.) 
(continued from page 2) 

As librarians, it is essential for us to possess good people 
skills. They are one of those valuable abilities that employ-
ers are always looking for in job candidates; and they help 
us negotiate the paths of our daily work routines. Regard-
less of which positions we occupy in our libraries, all li-
brarians can benefit from improved people skills.  
 
Some librarians, contrary to the stereotypes, are sociable 
by nature, and they thrive in social situations. For them, 
social events, committee work and project coordination are 
welcome endeavors. Yet, other librarians might be per-
ceived as more typical of our profession, shy and intro-
verted. For them, social events, committee work and pro-
ject coordination are “serious work.” In other words, social 
situations drain them of energy--physically and mentally--
so they tend to shy away from those activities. 
 
In my opinion, whether one is sociable by nature or not, 
the best way to learn and develop better people skills is by 

being around people. What better way to be around people 
than by volunteering in committees and attending meet-
ings, conferences and Institutes--social events too! I en-
courage you to take every available opportunity to interact 
with your colleagues. Don’t hesitate to place yourselves in 
social situations.  Make it a point to attend this year’s In-
stitute in Sacramento. It is a perfect opportunity to expand 
your knowledge base, improve your organization and time 
management skills and, as an added bonus, put your social 
skills to the test. 
 
By the way, be sure to look for me in Sacramento; perhaps 
I can encourage you to write an article for our next issue! If 
we haven’t met before, don’t hesitate to introduce yourself. 
I certainly enjoy meeting new colleagues! 

 
 

www.legintent.com
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 AALL / LexisNexis Call for Papers Competition  
 
 

by Patty Wellinger, Chair 
AALL / LexisNexis Call for Papers Committee 

Have you been thinking of writing an article of interest to law librarians?  Maybe you just need a push to get started ?  
Whether for fame or fortune, this is your chance to enter the AALL/LexisNexis™ Call for Papers Competition. 
 
The AALL/LexisNexis Call for Papers Committee is soliciting articles in three categories: 
 
Open Division for AALL members and law librarians with five or more years of professional experience. 
New Members Division for recent graduates and AALL members who have been in the profession for less than five 
years. 
Student Division for students in library, information management or law school. (Students need not be members of 
AALL.) 
 
The winner in each division receives $750 generously donated by LexisNexis, plus the opportunity to present his or her 
paper at a special program during the AALL Annual Meeting in St. Louis.  Winning papers will also be considered for 
publication in the Association’s prestigious Law Library Journal.   For more information, a list of previous winners and 
an application, visit the AALL website at http://www.aallnet.org/about/award_call_for_papers.asp.  Submissions must 
be postmarked by March 1, 2006.  If you have any questions, please contact a member of the AALL/LexisNexis Call 
for Papers Committee, Chair, Patty Wellinger,  pwelling@law.du.edu; Renee Rastorfer, rrastorf@law.usc.edu or Ed 
Greenlee, egreenle@law.upenn.edu.  

 
 
 
 

www.lrihistory.com
www.eosintl.com


Job Opportunities 

 
 

Don Buffaloe 
Reference Services Librarian 

Pepperdine University  
School of Law, Malibu 

Donald.Buffaloe@pepperdine.edu 
 

 
 

Katie Kerr 
Associate Director, Library Services 

Pepperdine University  
School of Law, Malibu 

Katie.Kerr@pepperdine.edu 
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Click on any entry to see the complete job announcement. 
Last updated:  January 30, 2006 

Compiled by: 

 
Law Librarian; California Court of Appeal, Div. Three, Fourth App. Dist.; Santa Ana, Jan. 30 
Part-Time Library Assistant, White & Case LLP, Los Angeles, Jan. 26 
Research Services Librarian, Pepperdine University School of Law, Malibu, Jan. 24 
Law Librarian, Stroock & Stroock & Lavan LLP, Century City, Jan. 18  
Docket Specialist, Latham & Watkins LLP, Costa Mesa, Jan. 18  
Records Supervisor, Latham & Watkins LLP, Costa Mesa, Jan. 11  
Manager of Technical Services, Library Associates, San Diego, Jan. 11  
Law Library Technician, Library Associates, San Francisco, Jan. 04  
Legal Reference Librarian, Library Associates, Los Angeles, Dec. 20  
Legal Reference Services Manager, Library Associates, Los Angeles, Dec. 20  
Technical Services Librarian, Munger, Tolles & Olson, Los Angeles, Nov. 30  
Technical Services Librarian, Legal Option Group, West Los Angeles, Nov. 16  
Part-time Reference Librarian, Akin Gump Strauss Hauer and Feld LLP, San Francisco, Nov. 03  
Reference Librarian; University of California Berkeley, School of Law; Berkeley, Oct. 24  
Director of the Law Library, Univ. of San Francisco School of Law, San Francisco, Oct. 11  
Director of the Law Library, Western State Univ. College of Law, Fullerton, Oct. 6  
Head of Reference Services-Law Firm, Legal Option Group, Los Angeles, Aug. 11  
Reference Librarian, Western State Univ. College of Law, Fullerton, Aug. 8  
Reference Librarian, Stanford Law Library, Palo Alto - Stanford, July 15  
Foreign and International Law Librarian, Los Angeles County Law Library, Los Angeles, March 18 
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SCALL Officers 2005-2006 

 
 
President 
 
Pauline Aranas 
USC Law School 
699 Exposition Blvd., Ste. 300 
Los Angeles, CA  90089-0071 
Phone: (213) 740-4605 
Fax: (213) 740-5502 
E-mail: paranas@law.usc.edu  
 
 
Vice-President 
 
Patrick Meyer 
Loyola Law School Library 
919 S. Albany Street 
Los Angeles, CA  90015-1211 
Phone: (213) 736-1413 
Fax: (213) 487-2204 
E-mail: patrick.meyer@lls.edu 
 
 
Secretary 
 
James B. Senter 
Jones Day 
555 S. Flower Street, 50th Floor 
Los Angeles, CA 90071 
Phone: (213) 243-2531 
Fax: (213) 243-2539 
E-mail: jsenter@jonesday.com 
 
 
Treasurer 
 
Jessica Wimer 
USC Law Library 
699 Exposition Blvd. 
Los Angeles, CA 90089 
Phone: (213) 740-6482 
E-mail: jwimer@law.usc.edu 
 
 

 
 
Board Member 
 
Paul J. Moorman 
USC Law Library 
699 Exposition Blvd. 
Los Angeles, CA  90089 
Phone: (213) 740-6482 
Fax: (213) 740-7179 
E-mail: pmoorman@law.usc.edu 
 
 
Board Member 
 
Thomas B. Fleming 
Jeffer, Mangles, Butler &  
Marmaro, LLP 
1900 Avenue of the Stars, 7th Floor 
Los Angeles, CA  90067 
Phone: (310) 203-3519 
Fax: (310) 712-3358 
E-Mail: tbf@jmbm.com 
 
 
Past President 
 
Jennifer Berman 
McDermott Will & Emery 
2049 Century Park East, Suite 3400 
Los Angeles, CA 90067 
Phone: (310) 551-9360 
Fax: (310) 277-4730 
E-mail: jberman@mwe.com 
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SCALL Committee Chairs 2005-2006 
Archives 
 
Ralph Stahlberg 
Los Angeles County Law Library 
Phone: (213) 629-3531 
E-mail: ralph@lalaw.lib.ca.us 
 
Awards 
 
Laura Cadra 
UCLA Law Library 
Phone: (310) 794-5406 
E-mail: cadra@law.ucla.edu 
 
Budget & Finance 
 
Robert Wright 
Los Angeles County Law Library 
Phone: (213) 629-3531, x-350 
E-mail: robert@lalaw.lib.ca.us 
 
Bylaws 
 
Amy Atchison 
UCLA Law Library 
Phone: (310) 794-5405 
E-mail: atchison@law.ucla.edu 
 
Government Relations 
 
Maryruth Storer 
Orange County Public Law Library 
Phone: (714) 834-3002 
E-mail: mstorer@ocll.co.orange.ca.us 
 
Grants  
 
Judy Bikel 
Akin, Gump, Strauss,  
Hauer & Feld LLP 
Phone: (310) 229-3825 
E-mail: jbikel@akingump.com 
 
Information Technology 
 
Ramon Barajas, Co-Chair 
Munger, Tolles & Olson, LLP 
Phone: (213) 593-5242 
E-mail: barajasr@mto.com 
 
David Burch, Co-Chair 
Loyola Law School Library 
Phone: (213) 736-1115 
E-mail: david.burch@lls.edu 
 

Inner City Youth  
 
Francine Biscardi, Co-Chair 
Lewis Brisbois Bisgaard & Smith LLP 
Phone: (213) 580-7908 
E-mail: biscardi@lbbslaw.com 
 
Jimmy Rimonte, Co-Chair 
Kelton Law Library-UWLA 
Phone: (310) 342-5206 
E-mail: jrimonte@uwla.edu 
 
Julie Webster-Matthews, Co-Chair 
LexisNexis 
Phone: (909) 877-2804 
E-mail:  
julie.webster-matthews@lexisnexis.
com 
 
Institute 
 
Patrick Meyer 
Loyola Law School Library 
Phone: (213) 736-1413 
E-mail: patrick.meyer@lls.edu 
 
Library School Liaison 
 
Kevin Gerson 
UCLA Law Library 
Phone: (310) 794-5409 
E-mail: gerson@law.ucla.edu 
 
Membership 
 
Karen L. O'Donnell 
Latham & Watkins LLP 
(714) 755-8289 
E-mail: karen.o’donnell@lw.com 
 
Newsletter 
 
Victoria Williamson 
University of La Verne  
College of Law Library 
Phone: (909) 460-2063 
E-mail: williamv@ulv.edu 
 
Nominations 
 
Lynn Merring 
Stradling, Yocca, Carlson & Rauth 
Phone: (949) 725-4023 
E-mail: lmerring@sycr.com 
 
 

Placement 
 
Don Buffaloe 
Pepperdine University 
School of Law Library 
Phone: (310) 506-4823 
E-mail:  
donald.buffaloe@pepperdine.edu  
  
Programs 
 
Renee Rastorfer, Co-Chair 
USC Law Library 
Phone: (213) 740-6482 
E-mail: rrastorfer@law.usc.edu 
 
Brian Raphael, Co-Chair 
USC Law Library 
Phone: (213) 740-6482 
E-mail: braphael@law.usc.edu 
 
Public Access to Legal 
Information 
 
Ruth Hill 
Loyola Law School Library 
Phone: (213) 736-1174 
E-mail: ruth.hill@lls.edu 
 
Public Relations 
 
Wendy Nobunaga 
USC Law Library 
Phone: (213) 740-2629 
E-mail: wnobunag@law.usc.edu 
 
Relations with Vendors 
 
Lawrence R. Meyer 
San Bernardino County 
Law Library 
(909) 885-3020 
E-mail: larrym@sblawlibrary.org 
 
Union List 
 
Christopher Thomas 
Los Angeles County Law Library 
Phone: (213) 629-3531, x-358 
E-mail: ethomas@lalaw.lib.ca.us 
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